From: webmaster@herefordshire.gov.uk [mailto:webmaster@herefordshire.gov.uk]
Sent: 08 June 2017 08:18

To: Planning Enquiries

Subject: Planning application comment was submitted

The following is a comment on application 'P171532/0' by 'Matthew Bailey'

Nature of feedback: Objecting to the application

Comment:

Whilst | have no objection in principle to the expansion of the town in this area
- the idea that a development can be readily served by a single access from
the Bromyard Road is nonsensical. Whilst the road is ho doubt capable of
actually having the additional traffic - the access underneath the railway
bridge is a bottle neck which is regularly clogged up at peak times and is
always a difficult turn right towards the by-pass and Hereford particularly as
the route is used by lorries from the industrial estate. The roundabout which is
currently already in situation on the bypass section and would lead under the
viaduct is already suitable and 'designed' to take vehicular access onto the
bypass and Hereford. There can be no benefit of making cars drive a further
distance around from the Bromyard road to get to Hereford and beyond. If the
viaduct is too narrow for a dual access or there are concerns of people using
the estate as a rat run then could a one-way system not be put in place or
restricted access at certain times? Thank you for you r consideration of this
matter.

Attachment:
Their contact details are as follows:

First name: Matthew
Last name: Bailey

Telephone:
Email:

Postcode: HR8 1EZ
Address: 1 Plough Yard



